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LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Videolaryngoscope for intubation during chest compression
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result, an important question that remains unanswered is 
whether the KingV device or AWS equals or surpasses the 
standard tool for intubation during chest compression.
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To the Editor:
In a recent manikin study by Okada et al. [1] compar-

ing the performance of the KingVISION (KingV) vide-
olaryngoscope with or without a tube guide blade and Pen-
tax-AWS Airwayscope (AWS) for intubation during chest 
compressions, the KingV-Guideless videolaryngoscope 
showed a lower efficacy than the AWS and KingV-Guided 
device. However, it was unclear whether a stylet was used 
for intubation with a KingV-Guideless device. The manu-
facturer recommends that the KingV-Guideless blade 
requires the use of a stylet shaped to 60–70° to direct the 
tracheal tube into the glottis.

A limitation of this study is the lack of a control group 
in which intubation is performed with the standard Macin-
tosh laryngoscope. A recent manikin study shows that the 
KingV videolaryngoscope does not prove to be superior to 
the Macintosh laryngoscope when used for intubation dur-
ing chest compression [2]. Furthermore, in a randomized 
controlled clinical trial including 109 patients primarily 
with prehospital cardiac arrest, the AWS does not show 
superior efficacy to the Macintosh laryngoscope [3]. As a 
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